
Information about the monthly meeting of 26 September 2019 
 
Municipality wants to convert former wild garbage dump in Les Fonts (14,000 square  
meters) into green zone and picnic with subsidy of 20,000 € from Alicante. 
 
An agreement was reached with Jávea on the use of the Benitachell indoor swimming 
pool. For 14.000 € now all inhabitants of Jávea can use our bath under the same  
conditions as inhabitants of Benitachell. 
 
There is a "strategic tourism plan" for Benitachell to make not only the beach but also the 
whole municipality more attractive for tourists. Municipal councillor Dirk Rheindorf is critical 
of the plan (unnecessary expenses). 
 
Drinking water consortium Teulada-Benitachell bought water from the desalination plant 
Jávea in summer to avoid bottlenecks. 
 
On Cumbre, 5,000 metres of copper cable were stolen very professionally in the summer. 
Therefore, in some zones the street lighting failed. The problem has not yet been  
completely solved. 
 
The situation around the planned roundabout in Benitachell has not yet been clarified.  
According to Dirk Rheindorf's estimation, this could continue for several years. 
Meanwhile, the Lady Elizabeth School has postponed the secondary school lessons by 15 
minutes, so that the traffic of the 1,100 pupils and 200 teachers can be equalised as much 
as possible around 9.00 and 16.00 hours. 
 
On Monday we take part in the Flamenco Show in Denia. Interested parties still have the 
possibility to participate - fee 45 €. 
 
At a meeting with the Alcalde, Anita showed photos of the potholes on the streets,  
especially in zones B, C and D. There is a risk of accidents here. The Alcalde was very 
friendly at this meeting (in contrast to his secretary) and has promised that these holes will 
be repaired by the end of October - a start has already been made. He wants VAPF to 
contribute to the costs. 
 
Joseph, the former Alcalde, "took great care" after the decision of the new Alcalde to move 
the AVIB out of the "clubhouse". 
Dirk wants the new Alcalde to apologize for the way in which this decision was enforced 
against the AVIB and the bomberos voluntarios. 
 
We had to vacate the premises within a week. A lot of things could only be accommodated 
at Anita (some also to the VAPF). The premises are to be used by the civil protection.  
Anita will track whether this really happens. 
 
Meanwhile 16 participants have registered for the trip to Extremadura. The organisation of 
the trip will be carried out by the tour operator. With the other travel suggestions the  
participation (at least 25 participants) was too small. 
 
Dirk reports that so far this year 90,000 € were spent for advisors. 
 


